PARKMAN TOWNSHIP BOARD OF ZONING APPEALS
Tuesday, March 13, 2007
Members present:
Cindy Gazley, Ron Misconin, and Jo Lengel
Members not present:  Rich Hill, John Patton, Mathew Wilson
The meeting was called to order by Cindy Gazley at 7:30 PM.
· There are no appeals to be heard this evening. 

Mrs. Gazley explained that Mr. Chris Kauffman was questioning the definition of substantial, and she recalled over 10%.  She checked with the prosecutor’s office, and they said there is nothing specific in case law, however, we must be consistent in making our decisions.  The prosecutor’s office also cautioned that substantial is only one of the areas to consider, and we must consider all factors.
The committee did not feel that it was necessary to define “substantial” at this point.
Next, Mrs. Gazley discussed the Tic-Tac-Fruit appeal with the prosecutor.  They recommend that we send a letter that includes the fact that we have not received the requested information from the applicant.  The committee would like to send the letter to the applicant.  The committee would like to hold the hearing in April for this case.

Next the committee discussed the proposed changes to the Zoning Township resolution.  It will go before the Board of Trustees on April 3rd, for their review.
Mrs. Lengel made a motion to accept minutes of the February 13, 2007 meeting, seconded by Mrs. Gazley.   All were in favor.
Mrs. Gazley asked if there was any other business before the committee.  Mr. Misconin brought up about previous lots that only have 150’ frontage, they have to be grandfathered in, somehow.  Mrs. Gazely noted that the Zoning Inspector has in the past approved building on those situations. Mr. Misconin noted that we need to take into consideration each case individually.
Motion to adjourn by Mrs. Lengel, seconded by Mrs. Gazley.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:15 PM.
____________________________

Secretary
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